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TO:  CleanUP IPF Clinical Site Principal Investigators and Lead Coordinators 

FROM:  NEMO and CleanUP IPF PLG 

DATE:  December 20, 2019  

RE:  End of Study Operations; Trial Card 

 

CleanUP Operations Memos are posted on the PTC website under Documents – 

CleanUP Documents. Recipients are encouraged to download and file these memos for 

ready reference. 

 

The purpose of this memo is to inform you that the CleanUP-IPF Data Safety Monitoring Board 
met on December 18, 2019 to review the first planned efficacy analysis for the trial, and 
unanimously voted to terminate the study early for futility and to proceed with an orderly study 
close-out. This determination was based on the low likelihood of the study demonstrating a 
statistically significant positive effect of the intervention. Although no clear harm signal was 
seen, the DSMB also noted a trend toward a higher rate of the primary outcome (non-elective 
respiratory hospitalization or all-cause mortality), mortality, and SAEs in the intervention arm, 
further supporting its recommendation to proceed to early orderly close-out.  
 
The study PIs recommend contacting the individual patients on antimicrobial therapy to 
discontinue study treatment as soon as possible. All study patients, including those on 
standard of care, should be contacted by January 31 for a safety check and requested to have 
a final study visit scheduled and completed by March 13, 2020. Any visits scheduled prior to 
January 31 can be scheduled as end of study visits. A letter for the participants with more 
details will be sent in early January 2020. 
 
Trial Card vouchers will be deactivated January 31, 2020.   
 
A copy of the DSMB recommendation is included on pages two and three of this memo.  This 
memo is not a close out letter. Your official close out letter will come on completion of all 
study visits and data queries.  
 
Please submit this memo and the DSMB letter to your local IRB in the next two weeks.  Once 
you have submitted to your IRB, please e-mail the NEMO at pulmonarytrials@edc.pitt.edu to let 

us know. You will also need to send a copy of your IRB’s response letter to the same e-mail 
address 
 
Please submit a Help Desk Ticket on the PTC website (https://www.pulmonarytrials.org) with 

any questions or concerns. 
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